
Meeting Date: October 19, 2022  

Decision of the Yukon Liquor Board  

ITEM # 22-17 

The Yukon Liquor Board approves Earl’s Restaurant (Whitehorse) Ltd operating as Belly of the 
Bison for a change to the existing Food Primary – All liquor license: expanding the licensed area 
of the restaurant into the lobby, providing that all the requirements of the Liquor Act and 
Regulations have been met.  
 
This decision is based on the application as presented to board, and relevant sections of the 
Liquor Act and Regulations and Board Policy. 
 

 Yukon Liquor Act Sections: 23, 24, 25, 26, 30, 37, 39, 61 and 62 
 Yukon Liquor Regulation Sections: 3, 4, 5, 8, 9, 10, 11(1), 14.02, 16 and 31  

Yukon Liquor Policy Tab: 3, 4, 11-B, and 14 
 


